STANBERRY R-lI SCHOOL DISTRICT

Bob Heddinger, Superintendent
610 N. Park Street
Stanberry, MO 64489

March 18, 2020
Dear Bulldog Parents and Community:

During this unprecedented COVID-19 virus pandemic, we have been faced with many challenges that
create stress and anxiety for each of us. One of our biggest concerns prior to making the announcement
on closing school was insuring students receive nutritious meals. This concern was a contributing factor
in holding off on closing school as long as possible.

We have worked closely with our Food Service Provider, Lunchtime Solutions, in developing a plan that
will meet the needs of all of our students during this time of school closure. The necessary applications
have been filed with the Department of Elementary and Secondary Education that will allow us the
opportunity to serve breakfast and lunch to anyone birth to 18 years old for free during the period of
March 19 — April 3.

How does this work?

e Individuals will be asked to call the school at 660-783-2141 or 660-783-2163 between 8:00 —
9:00 a.m. each day to place their order for a lunch for that day and breakfast for the next day.

e The meals will be prepared for individuals to Grab-n-Go from the school between 11:00 - 11:30
a.m. Individuals will be handed their meals outside the MPR door. Individuals are not allowed to
enter the building, so school staff will meet you on the sidewalk.

¢ Individuals that cannot pick up the meals, please let the school know this when the order is
placed and delivery arrangements will be made.

¢ This is free to anyone from birth to 18 years old during this time of closure.

Be patient as again this is new territory for all of us. If you have any questions, feel free to call the
Superintendent’s office at 660-783-2136.

Sincerely,

ETGM%

Bob Heddinger
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